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May 20, 2021

Ontario Energy Board
2300 Yonge St, 27t Floor
PO Box 2319

Toronto, ON M4P1E4

Board Secretary,
Re: Deferral Cost of Service Rate Application for 2023

On Dec 7, 2021, Tillsonburg Hydro Inc submitted a letter to the OEB expressing it intent
to file a cost of service rate application for rates effective May 01, 2023. Since then THI
had two key staff left the organization. These positions are key resources to support the
cost of service rate application and as such THI is not adequately staff to complete a cost
of service rate application for 2023.

THI is requesting to defer filing the cost of service rate application from 2023 to 2024 for
rates effective Jan 01, 2024.

If you have any questions, please contact me directly.

Sincere‘iig/
RaviBaichan, CPA, CGA
General Manager

200 Broadway, 2™ Floor ph: (519) 688-3009
Tillsonburg ON
N4G5A7



